
 

 

 

Appalachian Chapter of the Virginias 
PO Box 1804 

Bluefield, WV  24701 
 

To: All Members of the Appalachian Chapter of the Virginias, Society for Human Resource 

Management and Prospective Members 

From:   Sandy Boothe, Secretary 

Date:               October 27, 2016 

Subject:   Minutes from meeting held on May 26, 2016 

The regularly scheduled meeting was held at 11:30 a.m. at Bluefield College in Bluefield, VA. 

 

Melissa Ward called the meeting to order. 16 people were present.    

 

Annual elections were held.  Officers were elected as follows:  Melissa Ward – President, April Morefield 

– President Elect (VP), Kayla Baker – Treasurer, Sandy Boothe – Secretary, and Sarah Harmon – Legal 

Board Member.   

 

Our speaker was Greg Cochran, Owner of Southeastern Employers Association.  He discussed 

methodologies for addressing the FLSA Proposed Overtime Regulations.   

The Treasurer’s Report reflected that expenses were expenses of $254.95 for lunch payment from 

Portabellas and petty cash, and gift card purchase for speaker.  That brought the balance to $4365.15. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 


